NEWSLETTER



Vision 2000 of Optimism



"Lighting the Way" in the Iowa District, Zone 4

President	ers for 1999-2000 Gene Seran	323-4773	Board Members	
Int. V. Pres.	Cono Coran	487-3673	1998-2000	1999-2001
Ext. V. Pres.	George Schneider		Marsha Underwood	Milli Harvey
Sec./Treas.	Richard Vorthmann		Bill Stephens	Jeff Nelson
Past Pres.	Kevin Underwood	566-2525	Gerald Forristall	Bill Vorthmann

May 23, 2000

F

Vol. 16 No. 33

NEXT CLUB MEETING

The next regular meeting of the Optimist Club of Treynor is planned Saturday morning, May 27, 2000 at Saint Paul's Lutheran Church. Coffee, juice, and rolls will be available at 6:30 a.m. The meeting starts at 7:20. Bring a guest.

REPORT OF LAST CLUB MEETING

At the last Club meeting there were 17 members and 1 guest present. President GENE SERAN presided. The attendance pot was awarded to RUSS HENDRIX, but it wasn't collected. MILLI HARVEY won the 50/50 drawing, but LES thought she had his ticket.

LES noted he had received thank you notes from the oratorical winners from our Zone for our support and encouragement. LES also said he had received several calls from parents who were complimentary of the Youth Appreciation Dinner program.

GARY FUNKHOUSER passed out copies of the Treynor High School Commencement programs. The Treynor Optimist Scholarship recipients were Linsey Boehm, Jason Bryant, Hans KLEIN, and Renee Sick.

JOHN KLEIN reported the annual Cub Scout Pack Charter Sponsorship certificate was given to him at the recent Pack Meeting to recognize the official sponsorship of the Pack by our Optimist Club. JOHN noted that a new Cubmaster is being recruited since Brooks Schild will be moving to South Dakota this summer. JOHN said he would be working with Chub Miller, Treynor Scouting Coordinator, to find the new Cubmaster. According to JOHN, Chub has been working with Scout units for 47 years and has thus provided a great deal of continuity between Pack and Troop leadership changes over the years.

LES suggested we follow through on the highway cleanup project on our own since the Cub Pack is undergoing leadership change. Club members agreed to plan for the cleanup along Highway 92 east of Treynor on Saturday morning, June 3. We will meet at St. Paul's to get started at 7:30 a.m.

since our Club meeting is planned for 7 p.m. on that

GENE appointed a committee to work on the Baseball Tournament - JIM CLAUSEN, Chairman, MIKE SCHIMD, JOHN, LARRY KRAMER, GEORGE SCHNEIDER, and LES. There is room for many others to be involved selling ads, preparing programs, contacting umpires, prepping the field, concessions, etc. This will be about a 9-day long tournament to get all the games scheduled on the one field suitable for B-Cub games at Treynor.

LES wondered if the Club was interested in a food booth at the RAGBRAI event this summer. The general consensus was not to work on this because of the baseball tournament and horse show activities already scheduled.

Thanks to JOHN, LARRY, LES, MILLI, BOB HIBBARD, and KEVIN, JERYL, and MARSHA UNDERWOOD for sorting through the cans and bottles last week. We had a Can Kennel full after two weeks, maybe we can get even more the last half of this month. Remind your friends and neighbors about the purpose of the can and bottle collections. The last can and bottle sorting for our Optimist Scholarships will be the last day of May at 7 p.m.

GENE announced the May Board meeting will be held after the next Club meeting.

CALENDAR

May: Car	Collection for Optimist Scholarships
May 27	Club meeting, program TBA.
May 27	Board meeting after Club meeting.
May 31	Can and bottle sorting, 7 p.m.
Jun. 3	Highway 92 pickup, 7:30 a.m.
Jun. 3	Alternate Club meeting, 7 p.m.
Jun. 10	Club meeting, program TBA.
Jun. 24-J	ul. 3 B-Cub Baseball Tournament.
June: Ca	n Collection for Treynor Music Boosters

BIRTHDAYS 5/11 KEITH DENTON ANNIVERSARIES 5/29 BILL MATTHEW (# recognized to date)

P.S. There was a young farm girl who had developed a habit of getting out of her own bed and crawling in with Mom and Dan whenever she had a bad dream or felt lonely. After it became a regular happening, the parents decided to discourage it by frequently carted their sobbing daughter back to her bed.

When Dad had to go out of town for a few days to a Farm Progress convention, he instructed his wife, "Now don't give in while I am gone and ruin the progress we have made"

Upon his return, his wife and daughter met him at the airport. The little girl had a grin a mile wide as she saw her father and started running toward him through the crowd of passengers.

When she got within earshot, she yelled excitedly, "Daddy, Daddy! Nobody slept with Mommy while you were gone!"